Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Old School Community Centre, Clare on Tuesday 10th May at 7.00 p.m.
Present:  Cllr. J. Stevens (Chairman), Cllr. O. Smith (Vice Chairman), R. Gee, D. Neal and R. Warmington.

	1
	Apologies.  Cllrs. P. Daniels, K. Mison and J. Smith

	
	

	2
	Register of members’ interest.  None.

	
	

	3
	The Chairman said that the purpose of the meeting was to have a further look at all aspects of the Local Plan affecting Clare.  This would then enable the Parish Council to prepare for the Public Enquiry in September when the Parish Council case will be presented by Cllr. P. Daniels.

	
	

	
	The Chairman summarised the starting position which was that the Parish Council agreed to up to 80 new houses in Clare subject to 40% of them being social housing.  Everyone agreed that this was the Parish Council position.

	
	

	
	Councillors then looked at various places in Clare where houses could be sited.

	
	

	
	1
	West of Westfield – originally the Borough Council’s preferred position.  The Parish Council opposed this as it is too far from the centre of town and would elongate the village.  If houses are too far out residents will use their cars more to drive into Clare or may shop out of Clare.

	
	
	

	
	2
	East of the Granary – the Parish Council will support this as the site for the additional homes if their preferred site is not accepted.  The Parish Council felt that the site was closer to the town centre and therefore residents are more likely to walk into town.  

The arguments put forward by The Granary residents in opposition to this site were exactly the same arguments put previously against The Granary houses being built.

The argument that it would harm the aspect of two fine houses opposite, Stour House and Riverside House, did not find favour with Councillors present.

	
	
	

	
	3
	Land behind the Swan Public House is the Parish Council’s preferred site for the following reasons:

	
	
	

	
	
	a)  It would enable residents to walk into town and therefore reduce car use, and

b) the agreement with the developer could be to provide additional parking in Clare.

	
	
	

	
	4
	Land to the east of the Middle School.  This site is not acceptable.

	
	
	

	
	5
	Land to the east of Highfield.  This site is not acceptable.

	
	
	

	
	6
	Land to the west of the Primary School.  Not considered suitable as it would generate too much traffic in an already (at times) congested street.

	
	
	

	
	7 
	No other sites considered.

	
	
	

	
	Councillors then considered where, if any, more land should be allocated for commercial uses.  They disagreed with a new commercial site to the west of Westfield as it would mar the entrance to Clare from Haverhill.  They thought the eixsting site behind Wentworth Terrace should be expanded to cope with any additional commercial demand.

	
	

	
	Members did not see the necessity to call any further public meetings although a presentation with Councillors present of our proposals to the public enquiry was something that would be considered at the next Parish Council meeting.

	
	

	
	The meeting closed at 8.42 p.m.
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